
Endeavour Elementary School 

Community Council Agenda 

 

Date: February 9, 2021 

 

Attendance:  Vanessa Mori   Cindy Nottingham  Michelle Berg  

  Lisa Simmons                                  Stacie Dorius                                  Erika Gerlach    

  A’Neil Locke   Tarrah Randall    *Lori Oliver 

 

 

 

1. Welcome/Approval of last month’s minutes (1 minute) 

  Motioned by: A’Neil 

  Seconded by: Tarrah 

 

2. Special Guest: Monica Flint (2-40 minutes) 

Monica was looking for feedback for “what makes a good collaborator” in 3rd, 6th, and 9th grades.  We looked at the skills, 

experiences, and dispositions necessary to be a good collaborator.   Then we looked at how we could measure the 

success and report the results to parents.  We then looked at how the environment of the school would reflect this 

learning. Each member had the opportunity to share their thoughts.  Monica will pull the data together and share it with 

our superintendency. 

 

3. Vanessa (15 minutes) 

a. Acadience Testing Results 

Lori Oliver shared our Acadience results. 

Proficiency- We grew from 77-84% in our proficiency from BOY to MOY.  7% growth 

Lori discussed the “pathways” growth (blue compared with blue, etc.).  We want all our students in typical or 

above category.  We need to meet 60% of students making typical or above.  We are at 75% and our goal is to 

be at 85% K-6 by the end of the year.  K-3 is taking the LETRS training.  This training is the science behind 

reading, and they can implement this into their programs they are already using.  They will be more effective.  It 

will empower the teachers on what to do with the kids that aren’t making growth.  They are focusing on the 

lower grades so that we can get them to be proficient before they reach the upper grades.  It is $349 per teacher 

for the first 4 units.  We will want to look at giving money to this for next year in our school improvement plan.  

Stacie mentioned that she is concerned that the first-grade teachers need a lot more support.  Vanessa 

mentioned that we may be getting some more funding from the CARES program to get the teachers more TA 

time.  It’s hard to see the growth from the parent’s side.  Erika mentioned that the goals change from BOY to 

MOY. 

 

Vanessa and Cindy attended a meeting for our school improvement plan with the district.  There is a new app 

where you can line up your SIP plan and the TSSA side by side.  This will help us be more effective with our SIP 

plan and make sure we are offering the support necessary to make the goals. 

 

Cindy has been working hard on the Platinum STEM designation and it will be sent off. 

 

b. New location for off-site emergency evacuation 

A’Neil will reach out to our new location and make sure we are able to use their facility.  We need the contact 

person’s name in case we need to use the building. 

 



A’Neil is wondering if we have a volunteer need for an Eagle Scout Project.  Vanessa said to have them reach out 

to the custodian. 

 

Vanessa shared she will be leaving to head up the Davis Connect Lead Administrator.  She will phase out slowly 

by March 15th. 

 

4. Adjourn  

Motioned by: Lisa 

Seconded by:  Michelle 

 

 

 


